Palomar Mountain Mutual Water Co., Inc.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors
February 14, 2015
The meeting was called to order at: 8:30 AM
Directors Present:  Martin Marugg, Brett Michael Hauser, Brian Wagner, Glenn Borland and John Lesac.
Directors Absent:  Mark Thompson and Walt Johnston
Also present:  Mike Probert [Operator], Linda Thorne [Office Manager], Joanne Marugg [Past President], and Nathan Robarts [Operations Assistant]
The minutes for the January meeting were approved.
Nathan spoke to the Board and gave a summary of his history.  He is a part time student at Palomar College who has lived on the Mountain all of his life.  He has been helping with construction projects around the mountain.  Mike is training Nathan to read tanks on the weekend and to help with other projects as they arise.  The Board welcomed Nathan.
Operator’s Report:  [Mike Probert]

 [See Operator’s Diary and well and pump data]
Darby is almost dry due to the continuing drought.  Note that last year at this time the well level was at 32 feet.  The well is dry at 50 feet.  The Pedley wells levels are almost the same as they were last month.  The tank levels are kept at about 65K gallons. Water use = 8K/day.
Well
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31.5’



Pedley #5
31.9’
Meters read:  Sewall and Dela Rosa. These properties are in escrow.
    


Hexavalent Chromium [Chromium 6]:  The new samples were taken to the lab.  Sampling had to be repeated because the lab used the wrong assay.  This time timing was not so critical.  Previously the samples were required to be assayed 24 hours after collecting.  Now they must be assayed within 5 days.

Leak Search: Shareholder Jim Billups called Mike to report that he had no water pressure.

Mike found the zone N meter running at about 8 gallons/minute. All known meters in the area were silent.  Mike finally found the problem with a zone P area meter [Ingram, # 97].  The lines crisscross in this region.  The leak was in a temporary connection at the Ingram house.  Mike turned off the shareholders personal valve.
County Health Department:  Craig Burnell will replace Peter Neubauer.  Mike has spoken with him by phone.   
Fire Department water use:  Last month the Fire Department used 12,800 gallons.  Total used to date is 77,230 gallons.   Chief Kellogg will attend our next month’s meeting to discuss the water use.

Cost of water:  Pending report.   How much does it cost per gallon to provide water.  How much does it cost to pump water?
Secretary’s Report:  [Glenn Borland] 
Share transfers and Pending Escrow: 
 See included spread sheet

January Bills:  January bill that are not yet paid will be charged a 10% late fee.  Debbie will send out late bills soon.
Treasurer’s Report:  Brett Michael Hauser
See financials included with these minutes
Brett Michael reviewed the financial and the board discussed the Aged Receivables.

We have several shareholders on payment plans.
Old business/New Business: 
Update billing and computer software [Brian]:  Brian is continuing to rewrite the software.  He will meet with Mike after the meeting to discuss meter reading software, etc. The shareholder information portion is complete.  John Lesac has information on upgrading our office computer.  It will need to have a new version of Microsoft Assess.
New Microsoft Office software is now rented on a yearly basis if the computer is online.

If not the software is very expensive.

Banking and Check signers:  Martin talked again to the Bank Manager and was given forms to take to this meeting. Board members filled out the forms.  Martin will return the forms to the bank along with copies of other required information [Credit card and driver’s license].   
Debbie Thicksten:  Debbie is retiring in June or July of this year.  She will continue to do our books, but will not be doing any tax returns after this year.  We can continue to use Rothermel for taxes if we wish. 
The meeting was adjourned at:  9:50  A.M.
Next Meeting:    8:30 A.M. March 14, 2015
Respectfully submitted:
Linda Thorne [Office Manager]
March 3, 2015
